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Dear PCJH Family, 

 

It has been a joy and a blessing to be 

able to serve and be here with you all in 

the past two years!  I am so thankful 

that you have given me the opportunity 

to be a Children, Youth and Family  

Ministry Intern – building friendships 

and (hopefully!) sharing the love of 

Christ with you all! 

 

That being said, my internship comes to a 

close on June 30.  I have felt a distinct 

call to be around family and the city of 

Seattle, and will be following the Lord’s 

direction this summer.  In Seattle, I will 

be serving as the Guest Relations  

Program Coordinator at Seattle’s Union 

Gospel Mission (which serves homeless 

populations in Seattle).  I am excited for 

this new season of life, but leaving  

Jackson will not come without deep  

bittersweet feelings.  Jackson truly feels like home – and this is largely because of the way 

that you all have embraced me.  THANK YOU for your love, care, generosity, and  

hospitality.  I will always cherish my days in Jackson and at PCJH, and look forward to 

whenever I can see you all again! 

 

Continue to love God and others in a way that is contagious each day!  I will be praying for 

you all here at PCJH and in Jackson. 

 

In Christ, Andrew Perkins    2 Corinthians 5:17-21 



 

           A WORD FROM ASSOCIATE PASTOR BEN PASCAL 

 
 

Dear PCJH Family, 
 
I am excited to be back in Jackson Hole with you as 
we continue our journey together as partners in the 
gospel!!  The Apostle Paul’s prayer to the church in 
Philippi resonates with me as I pray for you and think 
of you during my time away. 
 
I thank my God every time I remember you.  In all my 
prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy because 

of your partnership in the gospel from the first day  
until now, being confident of this, that he who began a 
good work in you will carry it on to completion until the 

day of Christ Jesus. 
-Philippians 1:3-6 

 
I am thankful for you and for the Presbyterian Church 
of Jackson Hole.  I am thankful for your love and for 
your prayers.  I am thankful for your presence in my 
life.  I continue to be in awe and wonder as I think 
about our story together and how God has done 
amazing things through you and will continue to do 
amazing things as we trust in Him to do His work in 
Jackson and beyond. 
 
I am filled with joy when I think of you and our  
partnership in ministry.  You all are doing wonderful 
work for God’s kingdom in your own special ways.  
Some of you serve within the church while others 
serve outside the church, or a combination of both.  It 
is encouraging for me to know we are partners in  
ministry… that the future of PCJH does not rest on my 
shoulders alone, but on all of our shoulders as we join 
together in the work of the Lord. 
 
I am confident in God’s ability to work in and through 
us as we open our hearts to Him and follow Him in 
obedience to His word.  I am confident that the good 
work he has already started in us will carry on to  
completion as we move forward in ministry and  
mission together. 
 
We are partners in the ministry and mission of the 
gospel.  Every member is a minister.  We are in this 
together! 
 
During July and August we will have a sermon series 
on what we believe about the gospel.  Some of you 
have asked me about my theology (i.e. what I  
believe).  This summer is a chance for you to get to 
know my theology better.  Every Presbyterian pastor 
is required to write a statement of faith as part of our 
ordination and call process.  I will share with you my 
statement of faith and encourage you to write your 
own. 

 
 

 
As we seek to better understand what we believe  
collectively as a church, may you also better  
understand what you believe as an individual follower 
of Jesus Christ so that we may partner in the ministry 
and mission of the gospel together with clarity, unity, 
and purpose.  May the Holy Spirit join us together in 
unity and partnership as we seek to live out the gospel 
in thought, word and deed.  Amen. 
 
Open House at the Pascal’s Home on July 13th 
Addie, Nina, Graham, and I would like to invite you to 
an open house at our home in Rafter J on Sunday, 
July 13th from 3:00pm to 5:00pm.  As partners in the 
gospel, we want to open our home to you in order to 
invite you into our lives and get to know you better.  
We will provide light refreshments.  Kids are welcome 
but please leave dogs at home.  For those who live 
close by, walking or biking is encouraged.  We hope 
you stop by to say hello and fellowship with us. 
 
Installation Service on July 20th at 7:00pm 
The Presbytery of Wyoming would like to invite you to 
my installation service as you all officially install me as 
your new senior pastor.  The service will be in the 
PCJH sanctuary on Sunday night, July 20th at 7:00pm.  
It would be a great honor and privilege to have you 
attend. 
 
Interim Worship Coordinator – Kenny Hadden 
The Personnel Committee is pleased to announce 
that Kenny Hadden has been hired for July and  
August as our interim worship coordinator at PCJH.  
Kenny is a PCJH member with a heart for God and a 
passion and gift for music.  Please welcome Kenny as 
he serves the Lord as our interim worship coordinator.  
Please keep the Personnel and Worship committees 
in your prayers as they consider how best to move 
forward in hiring a permanent worship director. 
 
May the Holy Spirit fill you with all joy and peace as 
you trust in Him. 
 
 Every Member a Minister, 
 

~Pastor Ben 

           

A WORD FROM PASTOR BEN PASCAL 

Every Member a Minister 

           



           A WORD FROM PASTOR PAUL HAYDEN 
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           A WORD FROM ASSOCIATE PASTOR BEN PASCAL 

Dear Church Family.   
 
Terri and I want to thank you for your expressions 
of love given to us over these past weeks and 
months.  Needless to say, the farewell on June 1 
during worship and fellowship was extremely  
moving.  The music was special.  The laying on of 
hands was great.  We knew we were in the  
presence of many cherished friends.  Cindy Dahlin, 
you did a great job in organizing things (including 
the Bar-J Wranglers).  Ed Cheramy, thank you for 
MC-ing the festivities (something I know was a bit 
difficult for you my good friend).  Ben Pascal and Jo 
Holton, thank you for getting our sons here: Isaac, 
Cameron, James, and Sam.  Kathy Robertson, 
thank you for the book summarizing PCJH and the 
ministry we shared and grew over 20 years.  Thank 
you for the wonderful gift of Grace Berg’s water 
color of PCJH.  Thank you to everyone who added 
a note, gave some pictures, organized small group 
dinners, made time to spend with us on an  
individual basis.  And THANK YOU for the  
incredible love offering to which so many  
contributed.  We feel blessed and we are humbled 
by your love. 
 
As Terri looks back on 32 years and I look back on 
20, we stand amazed at the experiences God has 
given us.  We feel honored that we have been  
allowed to touch the lives of so many through  
ministry with children, coordinating of volunteers, 
leading worship, teaching classes, sharing meals, 
praying together, working for healing when life’s 
hurts seem overwhelming, laughing together, crying 
together, sitting in silence because there are no 
words to say, working side by side as missions  
developed and missions were shared…  You have 
allowed us in to your lives and you have become 
part of our family.   
 
As Terri and I look for a new home and a new 
church family we recognize and acknowledge there 
will be no place like PCJH and no place like  
Jackson.  It would be a disservice to them to  
attempt to make them in PCJH’s image.  They will 
be a unique part of God’s family with their own gifts, 
talents, and calling.  They need to be respected as 
such.  In like fashion it would be a disservice to you 
to deify this time and ministry to such a level that it 
becomes the standard to which we strive.   
 
That having been said, there are many lessons that 
we have learned here that have enriched and  
deepened us that we will share wherever we may  

 
go.  It would be impossible to do otherwise.  They 
have become part of our DNA.  Thank you for being 
a teacher that God has used to shape our lives.   
 
And now to the future!!  For the Hayden’s… we are 
interviewing for a new call.  As of this writing we 
have had a number of conversations and two  
interviews.  We may be called to serve in one of 
those two churches and will hear in early July.  
Please keep us in prayer as we listen for God’s 
leading. 
 
...for PCJH what an exciting future is ahead.   
 

The need to worship God continues; 
The need for spiritual growth continues; 
The needs of the community continue; 
The needs of serving still continue;  
The need for God’s people to step up  
 and lead will continues; 
The need for every member to learn to  

be a minister and then to act on it continues. 
 
And you have a great man to lead you into that new 
and exciting future.  Where and what will that future 
be?  God only knows but I know God will lead you!!  
The question is will you follow that lead and be  
involved in the work God has called you to do.  
Based on past experience I believe the answer will 
be a resounding “YES!!”  I look forward to hearing 
the good reports of what God is doing in you and 
through you.  We will keep you in our prayers.   
 
And now our friends, as many of you have said, 
“We don’t believe in good-bye’s, so, God be with 
you until we meet again.”   

 
With love and gratitude, 

 
Paul and Terri 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           THANK YOU’S FROM PAUL and TERRI HAYDEN 



 From the Rummage Sale Committee: 

A big, Big, BIG THANK YOU  to all of you who either volunteered or made those fabulous  

donations to this year's Annual Rummage Sale event!  Many hours of time donated by so many made this 

year's sale another special Rummage Sale.  We can never thank our volunteers enough!   The Rummage 

Sale is a great opportunity to work side by side with volunteers of all ages and it was so nice to get to know 

so many, while working for a common cause. 

 

We also want to give a BIG Thank You to our wonderful Community Businesses who donated as well.  

Dean Lewis with the Delcon truck which is so important in gathering all the donations, Christy and Garth 

Gillespie of Jackson Hole Real Estate for their moving truck which somehow keeps rolling almost daily 

with our logistical needs.  We want to thank both Kmart and Blue Spruce Cleaners for their loan of the mass 

of clothing racks and hangers and for being so willing to help with such a great all community event.  And 

thank you to Albertsons for the banner space on the very prominent corner of their building! 

 

Also another Thank you to the generous husbands of the co-chairs of the committee!  Picking up and  

delivering for several weeks and sitting at the Delcon truck in the afternoons was so helpful.  Thank you 

Alan and Kent! 

 

We are blessed to have so many thoughtful and generous people in our Church Community and in our  

beautiful town of Jackson Hole! 

 

Remember it is never too early to start putting aside your give aways for next year's sale! 

 

Sincerely,   

Iren Lund and Diane Nichols (co-chairs) 

There will be a Church Information Class on Tuesday, July 22 at 5:30 p.m.  For those who wish to 

learn more about the teachings of the Presbyterian Church or who are considering being official 

members of PCJH, this is a wonderfully informative class.  A light dinner will be served and child 

care is available upon request. If you wish to attend, please contact Pam Flores at 734-0388 or 

email her at pflores@pcjh.org. 

Middle School Camping Trip at Colter Bay 

Our annual youth camping trip is coming up on Friday,  

July 11-Sunday, July 13! 

We will be departing PCJH parking lot at 5:00pm and return 

by 12:00pm (noon) on Sunday. 

All students going into 6th grade through going into 9th 

grade are welcome. 

Join us for this fun weekend of camping, skiing and tubing 

on the lake and building Christian community with friends! 

We will be on the lake all day Saturday — bring swimwear. 

Cost is $10 per student.  Contact Ricky Emlyn if you have 

any questions @ remlyn@pcjh.org 

 

mailto:pflores@pcjh.org


High School Mission Trip 
 

Our High School Mission Team left Jackson on Saturday, June 14 through 

Sunday, June 22 with 19 people from our church Family (13 youth and 6 

adult leaders), and headed to Crow Agency, Montana.  Our team left to go 

there to serve, pray and love over the people of the Crow Nation.  We did it 

through 3 different types of ministries; children/youth, practical, and sports.  

Monday through Thursday morning’s we divided into two groups and had 

two Vacation Bible Schools for the kids at two different churches within the 

Reservation.  It was truly a blessed time to spend with the Crow kids.  For 

our VBS we taught, played games, created crafts based around some Names 

of God.  We also did practical ministry- meeting the needs of the people.  

We built a fence at a foster home; painted houses; helped demolish a house; and helped people train horses.  

We also had a chance to go play basketball with the older Crow Nation youth.  They love basketball and play 

almost every night, unless it is raining.  So yes, we did all of these programs, but we as a team and greater, 

we as a church family, aren’t about working for the programs but having the programs work for us.  We 

were, and still are, focused on building relationships with the Crow Nation.  That was our focus and prayer 

for the whole week; building relationships with them through Christ’s love and sacrifice. The Native  

American Reservations are everything you think they are and when you see what you think you are going to 

see, it is hard to look at.  We saw brokenness, poverty, and destruction. However, on the inside of the  

people’s heart we saw hope, fullness and joy.  The people of the Crow Nation worship God for one reason.  

They lift their hands, and they worship Jesus because He exists.  No more, no less, just because He exists.  

When we saw them worshipping, it was truly unbelievable, and it felt so alive.  God is definitely working 

there:  He has and He will continue. We, as a team, grew extremely close, and many of the older kids who 

have been on a few mission trips through our church said, “This has been the best one [mission trip] ever.”; 

“This is the first time we truly became and felt like a family.  That has never happened before.”; and “This is 

the first mission trip that I feel like it’s not about me but about serving for God.”  We want to thank our 

PCJH family for praying for us! Thank you for your donations! Thank you for your support! And once again, 

thank you for your prayers. We greatly appreciated and needed them!  Our youth are hungry and thirsty for 

the Lord so please pray for them. 

Ricky Emlyn, Director of Discipleship 

Search for Designated Associate Pastor 
  

The search team has been meeting every week to discuss progress as we work to discern who God is calling to be our 

Designated Associate Pastor.  The information for application has been sent out to approximately 30 individuals who 

have good sources of contact and to several well known Presbyterian Seminaries and to PCUSA. 

  

We have begun to conduct telephone interviews, and in July we will be meeting twice a week for approximately 5 

hours of time.  We look forward to meeting our final candidates in person so that they will learn about PCJH as we 

learn about them.  Please keep the team in prayer, and pray that God knows and makes clear to us the person He calls 

to support, encourage, and work with our Senior Pastor, Elders, Deacons, Staff, Members, and the greater  

community.  We are excited about the future for our Church.  

  

The team is composed of:  Caryn Haman, Chair; Patty McDonald, Elder and Chair of Personnel Team; Shirley 

Cheramy recently retired Finance Team Chair; and two members from the congregation:  Jeff Hanson and Colter 

Lane.  Please visit with any of these people regarding the search process, and we will keep everyone posted as we  

progress.  We believe that it is important that we find the best person for this position, and while we hope to fill the  

position soon, we are committed to take as long as necessary to find the individual who best fills the job description 

and the needs of the church and community.  

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0SO8zJHaatTJTkA3XpXNyoA;_ylu=X3oDMTB0bmpxMXA4BHNlYwNzYwRjb2xvA2dxMQR2dGlkA1ZJUDI0NF8x?p=mission+trip+clip+art&back=https%3A%2F%2Fsearch.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%3Fei%3DUTF-8%26p%3Dmission%2Btrip%2Bclip%2Bart%26


 

P R E S B Y T E R I A N  C H U R C H  O F  

J A C K S O N  H O L E   Children, Youth & 
Family Newsletter 

July, 2014  Children, Youth & Family Newsletter 

J.O.Y. Summer Camp             

"Please join us for a special program by our J.O.Y.  

Campers and Staff on  

July 27th at the 10:15am service." 

 

Limited spaces available June 19– Aug. 
27 for Children 3yrs. through  

Middle School. 
 

  A sample of our weekly themes:          
“Backcountry Basics” 
“Let the Games Begin” 

“Gangway to Galilee” VBS  
“It’s Showtime! 

To Enroll and for more information go to http://pcjh.org/j-o-y-summer-camp/                                                                                

Contact Effie Edwards at 739-9591 or JOY@pcjh.org 

Little Lambs  
Preschool  

Registration for 
2014-2015 is  
Now Open  

 
For more information  
or to enroll, please 

go to 
www.pcjh.org or contact 

Diane McGee at 
dmcgee@pcjh.org. 

 

HAPPY  

INDEPENDENCE 

DAY 

 

NO JOY SUMMER 

CAMP 

http://www.pcjh.org/
http://dmcgee@pcjh.org./
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A Christian Ministry in the National Parks 

 

For more than 60 years, ACMNP (A Christian Ministry in the National 

Parks), has provided interdenominational worship for people who live, 

work and vacation in our National Parks.  Every summer, a group of  

college students who work at GTNP (Grand Teton National Park), during 

the week conduct Sunday workship services at campgrounds and at 

Jackson Lake Lodge.  A number of the young people who have been in 

this program, have returned to work full-time in the Valley and are  

active in churches and the community here.  Several people in our  

congregration are on the ‘local support committee’.  If you or visitors 

should be camping in the Park or driving through in the evening, you may 

wish to participate.  Here is the schedule of services.  For more  

information, you can contact Martha at vgnetwork@compuserve.com.  

 

Flagg Ranch     Signal Mountain Campground 
At the Campfire Circle    8:00 a.m.  At the Amphitheater    8:00 a.m. 

     10:00 a.m.         10:00 a.m. 

              7:30 p.m. 

 

Colter Bay Village    Jenny Lake 
At the Amphitheater  8:00 a.m.  Check at Ranger Station or 

             10:00 a.m.  Visitor Center for location  8:00 a.m. 

      5:30 p.m.  

 

Jackson Lake Lodge    Gros Ventre Campground 
Check Lobby for location   8:00 a.m.  At the Amphitheater    9:30 a.m. 

             10:00 a.m.        

               7:30 p.m. 



 

There’s a new but familiar face who will be leading our music program this summer.  We are 

pleased to announce that PCJH member Kenny Hadden has been hired as our part-time, interim 

worship coordinator for the months of July and August.  For those of you unfamiliar with Kenny's 

musical background, he has been singing in choral groups and playing various instruments,  

including guitar, since childhood.  He studied music in college and abroad, and founded and  

directed a music program at a boarding school in New York.  He now teaches math and directs the 

jazz band at the JH Community School, along with giving private lessons and playing events in his 

free time.   Kenny and his wife Mandy are members of PCJH and have a son, Finn.   

 

Please take a moment to welcome him to the PCJH staff. 

 

Having Kenny on board for the summer will give us time to think about what we should be looking 

for in a permanent music director/worship coordinator to replace outgoing music director Bill Hun-

gate.  In the meantime, Kenny is looking forward to working with our pianist Keith Phillips and all 

our church musicians.   If you have any ideas or suggestions regarding our church’s music program, 

please feel free to talk to Kenny, Caryn Haman with the Worship Team, or Patty McDonald with 

the Personnel Team. 



 2014 Home Furnishings Sale 

Another Success 
 

Through the extraordinary generosity of a number of families and the concerted efforts of 47 dedicated  

volunteers, the Church netted about $8,000 at the fifth annual Home Furnishings Sale, held in the  

Fellowship Hall on Saturday, May 31st. 

 

Furniture and furnishings were donated to the Church throughout the past year, and were stored in storage 

units until the sale.  Additionally, we had many items donated during the week of the sale which were  

delivered directly to the Church for the sale. 

 

Because of the success of last year’s new idea, we again held a “sale preview” on Friday night.  We started 

it earlier than last year (5pm) and it drew over 130 people. Many of these people returned early on Saturday 

morning to buy the items they had identified on Friday. 

 

On Saturday morning, the Church Fellowship Hall looked very full and drew a crowd of nearly 450  

shoppers.  Sales activity was fast and furious when the doors opened at 9am.  Most all the items were sold 

within the first 2 hours—over half the items in the first 30 minutes. 

 

With the help of Mountain Movers, a team of 47 volunteers moved the furniture and other sale items into 

the Fellowship Hall, arranged them for ease of sale, assisted in the sale process, collected the money, moved 

items into the buyers’ vehicles, and cleaned up the Church after the event. 

 

Overall, the event was a great success.  Thanks to all who volunteered, donated goods for the sale, and  

purchased the items to make this fifth annual event so successful. 

 

Volunteers:  Marty Abdon, Erin Abel, Michael Adams, Stephen Admire, Jan Benz, Emma Breysse,  

Brian Bultema, Ed Cheramy, Shirley Cheramy, Clete Crawford, Patty Crawford, Tina Edwards,  

Ricky Emlyn, Pam Flores, Steve Fralin, Mary Gridley, Sandra Guido, Caryn Haman, Don Harger,    

Brad Herman, Dennis Holton, Jo Holton, Bill Hungate, Paula Jorgenson, Brandon Lewis, Alan Lund,  

Irene Lund, Marge McCallister, June Nystrom, Andrew Perkins, Randy Reedy, Robyn Reedy, 

George Scarlett, Joanie Shipman, John Shipman, Doris Shive, Jordan Shive, Steve Shive,  

Laura Soltau, Will Soltau, Ron Stevens, Nancy Stockhouse, Pamela Stockton, Mary Ann Tapp,  

Bobbi Thomasma, Martha VanGenderen, Darian White and, Suzanne Young 

 

We so appreciate the Little Lambs teachers (Trish, Martha, Effie, Heidi, and Clare) and parents who were so 

cooperative that we were able to begin setting up in the Fellowship Hall on Thursday morning. 

 

Special thanks to Garth and Christie Gillespie of Jackson Hole Real Estate Associates for the use of their 

community truck.  Thank you, too, to the Habitat Restore for making two deliveries and picking up the  

unsold furniture items which we donated to them. 

 

Please forgive us if we failed to include anyone in our list of volunteers. 

 

How about future home furnishings sales?   

    Please contact Ed Cheramy at 739-2157.    
 



July 

Birthdays  2014 
 
John Copyak            July 1 

Scott Smith               July 1 

Ellen Starcevic          July 1 

Grace Balliro              July 2 

Rose Balliro                 July 2 

Zach Padilla              July 2 

Courtney Hodges         July 3 

Kaia Morzov                  July 3 

Melissa Snider               July 3 

Kathleen Sparks           July 3 

Colter Sanders               July 4 

Austin Morillon             July 6 

Anna Valiante               July 6 

Mary Walton                July 6 

Lois Hungate                July 7 

Jane Lavino                   July 8 

Gene Pike                     July 8 

Margaret Jones            July 10 

Tracy Mulligan                July 10 

Jan Benz                     July 11 

Cleo Eshelman                 July 11 

Steve Iobst                   July 11 

Lauren Sanford              July 11  

Amy Boillot                  July 12 

Diane North                   July 12 

Barry Skinner                July 12  

John Hill                   July 13 

Mark Morzov                 July 13 

Susan Drew              July 14 

Monica Jansen                July 14 

Cathy Wikoff                  July 14 

Claire Andrews              July 15 

Mary Halpin                 July 15 

Nils Huot                    July 15 

Jay Kemmerer                 July 15 

Harrison Scott               July 17 

Jack Soper                   July 17 

Jeffrey Hanson              July 18 

Annabelle Lerch              July 18 

Becky Zaist                  July 19 

Jan Herman                   July 20 

Cedric Lund                  July 20 

Danny Dahlin                July 21 

Stephen Fralin               July 21 

Irene Lund                   July 21 

Valentina Oldani            July 21 

Suzanne VanHatten         July 21 

Julie Whitlock                July 21 

Sharon Fralin                July 22 

Stan Pugmire                  July 22 

Zeth Harris                  July 23 

Lana Crabtree                July 24 

Heidi Owens                  July 24 

Lucy Dillon                  July 25 

Katie Robertson            July 25 

 

Adam & Kristine Harris             July 16 

Married 9 Years 

 

Scott & Sammie Smith             July 18 

Married 16 Years 

 

Randall and Meredith Woodford   July 18 

Married 3 Years 

 

Cicsco and Tiffany Oldani             July 19 

Married 11 Years 

 

Tom & Becky Jordan             July 20 

Married 46 Years 

 

Larry & Diane North             July 20 

Married 63 Years 

 

Jeff & Cindy Dahlin             July 21 

Married 24 Years 

 

John & Susan Drew             July 23 

Married 17 Years 

 

Becky & Ted Kimmel             July 23 

Married 26 Years 

 

Amy and Joseph Milczewski         July 24 

 

Paul & Terri Hayden             July 27 

Married 11 Years 

 

Dick & Donna Slayton             July 28 

Married 52 Years 

 

Mel & Brandie Orchard             July 29 

Married 19 Years 

 

Jack & Jan Larimer             July 30 

Married 48 Years 

 

Peter and Susan Ordway             July 31 

Married 49 Years 

Bonnie Lewis                July 26 

Ani Amdor                    July 27 

Gary Dennis                  July 28 

Mark Ford                    July 28 

Steve Edwards             July 29 

Gaylyn Frantz              July 29 

Zoya Lavroushin            July 29 

Alan Lund                     July 29 

Noah Robertson             July 29 

Kay Brockermeyer        July 30 

Glenn Ford                    July 30 

Jennifer Wolf                 July 31 

 

July 

Anniversaries 2014 

 
Aaron & Nicole  Ackley          July 1  

Married 8 Years 

 

Blake and Donna Clark          July 1 

Married 26 Years 

 

Lance & Christine Windey         July 1 

Married 19 Years 

 

Joe & Ani Amdor          July 2 

Married 9 Years 

 

Edwards, Steve & Tina           July 3 

Married 11 Years 

 

Mark & Melissa Tuttle          July 3 

Married 4 Years 

 

Mark Barron &  

       Ruth Ann Petroff          July 5 

Married 11 Years 

 

Brian & Janice Murphy          July 5 

Married 22 Years 

 

Peter & Christine Jenkins          July 8 

Married  8 Years 

 

Mike & Carol Marshall          July 8 

Married 47 Years 

 

John & Sherri  McFarland          July 8 

Married 31 Years 

 

Stan & Becky Zaist                     July 9 

Married 31 Years 

 

Mike & Darlene Blazek        July 11 

Married 39 Years 

 

John & Joanie Shipman            July 12 

Married 28 Years 

PCJH Staff 
 

Ben Pascal - Senior Pastor 

Jo Holton - Office Administrator 

Pam Flores - Coordinator of  

Congregational Life 

Diane McGee - CY&F  

Administrator 

Ricky Emlyn - Director of  

Discipleship 

Andrew Perkins - CY&F Intern 

Jordan Shive - CY&F Intern 

Barb Huhn - Pinnacle Publication 
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